
 

  

OFFICIAL 

MOTION ON NOTICE  
City Council 15 March 2021

 

  

Take Away Litter 

Throughout the Covid 19 Pandemic we have seen an increase in the use of fast food takeaways and 

we have also seen an increase in litter from ‘Drive Thrus’. 

Therefore, we call upon the Leader of the Council or relevant Cabinet Member of PCC, to write to 

the Fast Food and Take Away Drive Thru providers, throughout Plymouth, to request additional 

resources be provided such as frequent litter picks and larger bins for a cleaner, greener Plymouth. 

We also request that they actively investigate and identify possible deterrents to encourage 

customers to dispose of their litter appropriately. 

 

Proposer: Councillor Maddi Bridgeman 

Signature “By email” 

 

Seconder: Councillor Terri Beer 

Signature “By email” 

 


